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Arrangement of Special Vacation in the 2021/22 School Year

Dear Parents,

Due to the COVID-19 Omicron variant has high infectivity and is posing a serious threat.
Our Chief Executive has announced that the Government will adjust the summer vacation
arrangement of all schools in the current school year by bringing forward the holidays from
July / August to March / April so that resources from all sectors can be concentrated to achieve
the target of dynamic zero infection on 22 Feb,2022. After the epidemic has subsided,
students can return to a healthy campus with peace of mind and resume face-to-face classes.
The relevant arrangement are elaborated as follows:

% (Arrangements of Special Vacation))

» Our school will arrange Zoom lessons until 10 March,2022 (Thursday).

» Teacher Development Day is on 11 March,2022 (Friday), there will be no zoom class.

» The Special Vacation will start from 14 March,2022 (Monday) until the end of the school
Easter holidays. The last school day in the current school year is 5 August,2022 (Friday).

» The school Easter Holidays will end on 22 April,2022 (Friday), children will resume to
school on 25April,2022 (Monday). The announcement about the class resumption
arrangements will also be made by Education Bureau later. Please pay attention on SPC
read the school circular.

% (Arrangements of school homework)

» Dueto the fast-spreading coronavirus pandemic, there will not be arrangement for asking
parents to pick up children’s learning materials at school for safety problem.

» Forthe learning of children, the school will adjust the curriculum subject to the situation.
Parents are also encouraged to do revision with children and learn with children with the
aid of the “home learning package” during summer holiday.

» To consolidate children’s learning, the school will upload holiday worksheet on every
Monday during Special Vacation Period. Please feel free to download the worksheets for
children to finish and submit them after the holiday.

» To cultivate children’s reading habit, parents are recommended to log in to the
“Cambridge English Channel” and read e-books with children.

In the Special Vacation Period , Epidemic prevention measures are taken to ensure the
campus environment is clean and hygienic. In view of the severity of the epidemic, the EDB
strongly appealed to parents and students to avoid going out, having crowd gatherings and
social contacts as well as dining out. Parents should take precautionary measures for COVID-
19 as well as pay close attention to the health conditions of children. Students should
maintain a balanced diet, exercise regularly, and take adequate rest in order to strengthen
immunity. If students are feeling unwell (even if the symptoms are very mild), please seek
medical advice promptly to receive appropriate diagnoses and treatments. If you have any
further queries, please do not hesitate to contact us by WhatsApp 5115 3041, thank you!

Yours sincerely,

Po Leung Kuk Tang Bik Wan Memorial Kindeft



